CURRICULUM COMMITTEE
April 13, 2012

Present:  Acklin, Levin, McCandless, Montgomery, Pittman, Silva, Simpson, Smith, Walsh, Thorpe

Guest:  Paul Rowland

The meeting began at 1:32 p.m.  The minutes from the March 2 meeting were accepted.

Psychology GPA changes
Paul Rowland attended the meeting to explain proposed changes to place minimum GPA restrictions on certain courses and requirements in the major.  It is similar to when the department had a pre-psychology category; when they discontinued that they lost some control and quality. It is hoped that this will raise the standards for the major and make enrollment numbers in psychology more manageable.  Some courses will require a C+ or better, or have a psychology major restriction.  After questions from the committee, Rowland departed.  (Silva also departed the meeting during this discussion.)
Report on GPA survey
Acklin distributed results of Silva’s preliminary catalog survey of GPA requirements across SOU programs.  Average requirements are 2.5 GPA.  The committee would like some more specific information, but this was a good start.
Vote on Psychology GPA proposal
Levin/Pittman moved to accept the psychology department’s proposal to establish certain GPA standards for psychology major requirements and for some courses; the motion passed 5Y/0N/0A.  

Non-profit Certificate
The School of Business thought that the prerequisite for BA 211 in the Nonprofit had been removed, but it is still in the catalog.  They would like this to be removed from the 2012-13 catalog, as it is no longer necessary.  Some information provided by a faculty member was not clear on exactly what change was needed, but Thorpe will clarify the change with the department.  Pittman/Levin moved to approve the request from School of Business, pending clarification of the change; the motion passed 5Y/0N/0A.
Catalog change timeline
Acklin reported on a meeting with Matt Stillman, Scott Morrell, Sue Walsh, and Penny Thorpe, to discuss completing catalog change approvals by around January 15 each year.  This would require that catalog changes be submitted in the summer, and not the fall deadline.  The current two-deadline system allows some departments to wait until fall to submit catalog changes, and puts a burden on enrollment services staff who are trying to create the next year’s schedule. If make this change, it would begin in summer 2013 (for the 2014-15 catalog), so that departments have time to adjust and prepare.  Stillman will prepare some talking points, with documentation on what other schools are doing, so this can be discussed at a department chairs’ meeting.

Meeting schedule
The committee will meet every other week in spring term.  The next meeting will be April 27.

The meeting adjourned at 2:25 p.m.
